
What’s on ~ November 2016 
01/11 Craft Group – PVA Leaf Bowls – 7.30pm, the Hall 
03/11 Craft Group Trip to Ikea – Leave the Hall 8.30am (must book) 
04/11 Knit & Natter – 2.00-4.00pm, The Anchorage, Bromeswell 
05/11 Bonfire & Fireworks – 6.30pm, Field at the Bottom of East Lane 
10/11 Coffee & Chat with Bring-&-Buy – 10.30am, the Hall (not 03/11 as Ikea trip) 
10/11 OAP Lunch – Noon, Bawdsey School.  Please pre-book on 411365 
12/11 Community Café – 9.30am-Noon, Hollesley Village Hall 
12-13/11Second Hand Book Fair – 10.30am-4.00pm, Suffolk Punch Trust, Free 
15/11 Craft Group – Christmas Items, 7.30pm, the Hall 
16/11 Parish Council Meeting – 7.00pm, the Hall 
17/11 Jazz Society – 7.30pm, the Hall 
18/11 Suffolk Punch Trust Illustrated Talk “60 and Still in the Saddle” with Peppy 

Barlow.  £15.00 incl nibbles and wine.  Tickets from £411327. 
19/11 Shottisham Church Bazaar – 10.00am-Noon, Trust Hall 
25/11 Knit & Natter – 2.00-4.00pm, The Anchorage, Bromeswell 
26/11 Christmas Market – 10.00am-1.00pm, Sutton Memorial Hall 
28/11 Police Mobile Station – 2.00-3.30pm, lay-by near the Hall 
29/11 Craft Group – Continuation of Christmas Items, 7.30pm, the Hall 
30/11 Joint PCC Meeting – 7.30pm, Alderton Church 
 “The Hall” – Village Hall, Bawdsey 
Deben Ferry Not running during the winter months 
Coffee Republic Warren Hill daily 8.00am-4.00pm/Weekends 8.00am-3.00pm 
Poppies (nr Sandlings School) open every Wed & Fri, 9.00am-1.00pm + Thrift Shop 
Wed & Fri 9.00-11.00am 
Suffolk Punch Trust Open Saturdays & Sundays from 5 November-18 December 
for Visitor Centre, Café, Children’s Crafts & Play Area but Farm closed for winter 
Mobile Grocer Every Thurs, 12.15pm-12.45pm, the Village Hall 
Woodbridge & District Safer Neighbourhood Team Tel: 01473 613500, email: 

woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk.  Dial 101 when less urgent than 999. 
Zumba! Hollesley Village Hall, Thursdays 10.30-11.30am.  Sarah 07956 623228 
Bowls Interested in playing indoor or outdoor bowls?  Contact Rawdon 411459 

CHURCH SERVICES 
 Alderton Bawdsey Ramsholt 

6 8.00am Holy Communion   

11   4.00pm Act of 
Remembrance 

13 10.55am Remembrance 9.30am Remembrance 11.00am Matins 

20 8.00am Holy Communion   

27 8.00am Holy Communion 11.00am Morning Praise 11.00 Holy Communion 

Also Morning Prayer - Mondays 9.00am Alderton/Wednesdays 9.30am Bawdsey 
For weddings, baptisms, visits, activities, or to tell us something – contact Rev Ruth 
Hatchett (01394 412052) 
If you’d like your Bulletin emailed to you or if you have any future items please email 
louiselennard127@btinternet.com. 

 
Roadworks Orford Road, Bromeswell (Wilford Bridge) 21 November-16 

December.  Three way traffic lights – long delays expected 
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FIREWORK NIGHT – SATURDAY 5 NOVEMBER 

We will be having our bonfire and fireworks on the usual field at the bottom of East 
Lane at 6.30pm on Saturday 5 November.  Thanks to the Mann family for this.  
Please bring a plate of food to share.  Monetary donations welcome on the night.  
Please do not put any metal or mattresses on the bonfire.  
 

RECREATION GROUND HELP DAY 
Rawdon thanks everyone who helped clear out all the rubbish from the pavilion and 
sheds, mend fittings and clean the play area - a very successful morning’s work. 

 
WINE TASTING 

Regretfully for those still requiring tickets, we are already sold out with early 
bookings.  Apologies for any disappointment but the venue limits ticket numbers. 

 

COFFEE & CHAT 

Due to the Ikea trip on 3 November, this month’s Coffee & Chat will be on Thursday 
10 November, 10.30am.  We will be discussing the Christmas meal (1 December at 
11.30am).  Margaret will be collecting Christmas items for the hamper (first prize in 
the raffle).  Everyone to bring a wrapped raffle prize please. 

 
DECEMBER/JANUARY EDITION OF THE BULLETIN 

The next edition of the Bulletin will cover December and January.  Please let Lou 
and Liz have articles and events for the diary by Saturday 26 November. 
 

MACMILLAN WORLD’S BIGGEST COFFEE MORNING 
Julie Dovey thanks all those who attended the Coffee Morning on 1 October and for 
the many scrumptious cakes and kind donations – the total raised was £293.52.  

 
SUTTON HOO CHRISTMAS GIFT FAYRE 

SATURDAY 12 & SUNDAY 13 NOVEMBER 10.30AM–4.30PM 
It wouldn’t be Christmas without the Sutton Hoo Christmas Gift Fayre.  Browse 
crafts and gorgeous gifts, sample Suffolk produce and enjoy festive music.  Relax 
over a cuppa and cake or enjoy lunch in the King’s River Cafe.  Visit Mrs Pretty's 
house and listen to local choirs sing Christmas carols and Father Christmas story 
telling.  Special admission: Adults £3/Children £2 incl site entry (NT Members free). 

 

BOAT HOUSE CAFÉ 
Sadly, after 10 years, the Boathouse Café will close on Sunday 30 October due to 
the impending sale of Bawdsey Manor.  However, we will be open on an informal 
basis for lunch clubs until any sale is complete.  If you’d like to be added to our 
mailing list for news and information please email bawdseycafe@gmail.com.  
Thank you for your custom, support and friendship and we hope to see you soon. 
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Sutton Christmas Market ~ Sutton Memorial Hall ~ Saturday 26 November 
10.00am-1.00pm~ Cards, Crafts, Christmas Cards and Decorations 

alongside a Cake Stall, Tombola and Raffle  
 

ST MARY’S CHURCH NOTES 
Services - 13 November Remembrance Sunday, 9.30am at the Church followed by 
a short service at the War Memorial and laying of wreaths led by Revd Michael 
Hatchett.  20 November Café Sundae, All Saints Hollesley, 9.30am, theme “With 
the Saints”.  27 November Morning Praise, 11.00am, led by Lydia Calvesbert, 

Reader and Joy Andrews, Elder.   
19 November Messy Church in All Saints, Hollesley, Noon-2.00pm led by Di 

Barnard and Revd Michael Hatchett, for children and parents.  Activities, crafts, 
games and a free lunch. 
Harvest Supper Thanks are extended to all those who planned and prepared this 
event and to those who supported the evening that was considered to be a highly 
successful one by the 44 people that attended. 
Churchyard Clearance Thanks too, to those who turned up on 22 October to clear 

and tidy the Churchyard and also cleared enormous jackdaw nests and replaced 
wire at the windows inside the Tower – all these jobs having been long overdue. 

SALE OF COSTUME JEWELLERY 

Once again a sale featuring necklaces, earrings, bracelets and other fancy goods 
will be featured on a stall at Hollesley’s Community Café in their Village Hall on 
Saturday 12 November.  In aid of St Mary’s Bawdsey’s Pew Heating Fund. 

 
 

HOLLESLEY PLAYERS CHRISTMAS PANTO – SNOW WHITE 

This story comes from long ago.  When bedtime tales were all the go 
And so it was told of a wicked Queen.  And just how cruel she has been … 
This timeless story unfolds with magic mirrors, an evil queen and her dozy 
henchmen. The queen, furious that someone is more beautiful than her, sends 
Snow White into the deep, dark woods with men, instructed to dispose of her and 
bring back her heart as proof. They set off to the woods, where there is lots of 
songs and dancing and little forest animals.  Snow White finds her way to the little 
cottage belonging to the dwarfs.  They take her in but the magic mirror tells the 
Queen she has escaped and where she is. The Queen sets off to find and kill her 
herself. Will the dwarfs help even if they know? Where is the Prince?  Will he save 
her?  Lots of laughter with the Yocals and talented cast, songs to join in and sing. 
Come along and join us on 1, 2, 3 & 4 December at Hollesley Village Hall.  
Tickets available from the Box Office: 01394 411079 or Hollesley Village 
Stores.  On the Door: Adults £8.00, Pensioners £6.00 and Child £4.50 
Booked in advance: Adult £7.00, Pensioners £5.00 and child £3.50 

 
SORREL HORSE, SHOTTISHAM – MUSIC NIGHTS, 8.30pm 

Monday 14 November – Folk with Rosewood 
Monday 28 November – Easy listening with Carpe Diem 

See www.thesorrelhorse-shottisham.co.uk, flyers in the pub, Woodbridge Library 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
HR Wallingford Report: This report, commissioned by the Crown Estate, on the 

extent and causes of coastal erosion at Bawdsey is on the website. Entitled 
Bawdsey Coastal Process Assessment, follow the link www.thecrownestate.co.uk/ 
media/883246/Bawdsey-coastal-process-assessment.pdf 
Bawdsey Quay Amenity Site: Talks with SCDC are taking place and any update 

on the situation of the BQVC project will be given in December’s Bulletin. 
Creating an East Suffolk Council: Suffolk Coastal and Waveney District Councils 

are considering a merger to create a new council to serve its residents and 
communities. A summary proposal has been published, explaining the proposal 
and the process www.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/new-single-council . A council decision will 
be made by January and the Secretary of State will decide in September 2017. 
Police Matters: The latest Safer Neighbourhood Team newsletter is available at 
https://www.suffolk.police.uk/your-area. The police mobile unit will visit on Monday 
28 November, 2.00-3.30pm in the lay-by opposite the village hall. 
Health Walks: The new Stepping Out in Suffolk health walks brochure is now 

available. See http://onelifesuffolk.co.uk/our-services/health-walks/ or hard copies 
in local libraries. There are walks at every level in the Woodbridge area. These are 
short, free walks which take between 30-90 minutes. 
Telephone Scam:  One way of avoiding cold calls is to register with the Telephone 

Preference Service (TPS).  However, some criminals are using this to defraud 
unsuspecting people.  People have been contacted by telephone by those 
purporting to be from the TPS.  They either attempt to get you to 'sign up' to the 
service, for which you will be told there is a charge or that your TPS agreement is 
about to expire and needs renewing.  Both require your personal details and credit 
card details to be provided.  BEWARE - THIS IS A SCAM!  The TPS is a FREE 
service and anyone wishing to register can find more details on their website 
www.tpsonline.org.uk.  If you suspect you have been contacted by a fraudulent 
organisation report it to ActionFraud at http://www.actionfraud.police.uk. 
Red House Lane: The flood at the junction of Red House Lane and Long Lane has 

been reported and logged for attention by Suffolk CC Highways. 
 

ROY CLARK – COASTGUARD LONG SERVICE AWARD 

 In 1949 Roy joined the Shingle Street Coastguard, known as “the Pirates” at HQ.  
Under the command of the late Eric Andrews, Shingle Street was renowned for its 
colourful characters and antics, and Roy is certainly one of those, with his sense of 
humour and uncontrollable giggles when things go wrong. 
Soon after joining Roy was involved in the rescue of four German crew members 
off the coaster “Harlestrand”, grounded at East Lane where we believe the 
Breeches Buoy was used for the last time in Gale 8 winds and heavy snow. 
Roy was made Deputy Station Officer in recent years and was concerned to hear 
that the Station at Shingle Street was to be sold off by the Government.  Roy was a 
stalwart in campaigning to keep it open.  However, after five years the Station 
finally closed.  Not giving up Roy showed much enthusiasm in getting the new site 
up and running and maintaining the traditional Shingle Street team spirit.  There is 
always smiles and laughter when Roy is about. 
Congratulations to Roy on recently being awarded a long service medal in 
recognition of his 40 years’ service to HM Coastguard. 
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